
The Society for the Study of Social Problems 

Publishers of the Journal Social Problems

901 McClung Tower   University of Tennessee   Knoxville, TN 37996-0490 
  Phone: 865-689-1531      Fax: 865-689-1534     E-mail: sssp@utk.edu 

www.sssp1.org 
OFFICERS (2023-2024) 

Mary Bernstein, Ph.D. 
University of Connecticut 
President 

Rose M. Brewer, Ph.D. 
University of Minnesota 
President-Elect 

Shirley A. Jackson, Ph.D. 
Portland State University 
Past-President 

Anthony A. Peguero, Ph.D. 
Arizona State University 
Vice-President 

David J. Luke, Ph.D. 
University of Michigan-Flint 
Vice-President-Elect 

Glenn W. Muschert, Ph.D. 
Khalifa University of Science and Technology 
Secretary 

Heather E. Dillaway, Ph.D. 
Illinois State University 
Treasurer 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Kristen M. Budd, Ph.D. (2024) 
The Sentencing Project 

Ebonie L. Cunningham Stringer, Ph.D. (2024) 
Penn State Berks 

David G. Embrick, Ph.D. (2024) 
University of Connecticut 

Barbara Katz Rothman, Ph.D. (2025) 
The Graduate Center, City University of New York 

Cameron T. Whitley, Ph.D. (2025) 
Western Washington University 

Meghna Bhat, Ph.D. (2026) 
Independent Consultant & Scholar 

Jackie Krasas, Ph.D. (2026) 
Wake Forest University 

Shiv Issar (2024) 
University of Oregon 
Student Representative 

Foroogh Mohammadi (2025) 
Acadia University and  
Memorial University of Newfoundland 
Student Representative  

Giovanna Follo, Ph.D. (2024) 
Wright State University-Lake Campus 
Ex-Officio, Chairperson, Council of the Divisions 

Shannon Carter, Ph.D. (2024) 
University of Central Florida 
Ex-Officio, Chairperson-Elect, Council of the Divisions 

Derrick R. Brooms, Ph.D. (2024) 
Morehouse College 
Co-Editor of Social Problems 

Annulla Linders, Ph.D. (2024) 
University of Cincinnati 
Co-Editor of Social Problems 

Earl Wright II, Ph.D. (2024) 
Rhodes College 
Co-Editor of Social Problems 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Elroi J. Windsor, Ph.D. 
University of West Georgia  

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE 

Michele Smith Koontz 
University of Tennessee 
Administrative Officer & Meeting Manager 

Kelsey Whitaker 
University of Tennessee 
Assistant to the Administrative Officer 

Rachel Cogburn 
University of Tennessee 
Information Technology Specialist 

Helen Elaine Wilds 
University of Tennessee 
Graduate Research Associate & Webmaster 

October 10, 2023 

Hello, 

I am writing on behalf of the Society for the Study of Social Problems 
(SSSP), a professional organization founded in 1951 that promotes 
research on problems of social life, and works to solve these problems 
and to develop informed social policy.  

Recently, many U.S. states have introduced and/or passed legislation 
restricting academic freedom in higher education. Such legislation 
prohibits faculty from teaching theories and research that present 
inequalities based on race, ethnicity, gender, sexuality, etc., as operating 
through social structures and institutions. However, the structural and 
institutional basis of social inequalities is based on decades of 
interdisciplinary research from scholars around the world.  

SSSP has published a formal statement opposing state interference with 
academic freedom and affirming the social scientific basis for structural 
and institutional inequalities. We hope you will provide news coverage of 
our statement. 

Our statement can be found here. 

Information about our organization is available here: The Society for the 
Study of Social Problems | Home Page - SSSP (sssp1.org). 

Please feel free to contact Dr. Shannon K. Carter at skcarter@ucf.edu for 
further information. 

In solidarity, 

Dr. Elroi J. Windsor
Executive Officer
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